
Virtual Public Meeting 
 February 2, 2023 at 6:30 PM 

Con Edison Pier 98 SPDES Permit Renewal 
 
 
Con Edison has submitted an application to the New York State Department of 
Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) for a State Pollutant Discharge Elimination 
System (SPDES) Permit Renewal and modification for Con Edison’s operations at Pier 
98. A Public Participation Plan has been developed in accordance with NYSDEC 
Commissioner Policy 29, Environmental Justice and Permitting (CP-29). The purpose of 
this meeting is to inform the public about the project and to involve the community during 
the NYSDEC SPDES permit application review process. 
 
 
To Join Online 
Use the following link to watch  
the meeting online via Microsoft Teams: 
http://tiny.cc/Pier98PermitRenewal  

To Call-in Using a Phone  
Dial in using the following number: 
+1 518-708-8084  
When prompted, enter the Meeting ID:  
547 330 358# 
 

 
 
Agenda: 

▪ Project Overview 
▪ Background 
▪ Scope of work 
▪ Project schedules 
▪ Community Impacts 
▪ Proposed Mitigation Measures 
▪ Questions and Answers 

 

Your Attendance is Important! 
 
Project personnel will be available to answer questions from the community. For 
additional information on the proposed project: 
 

o Contact: Alina Suriel of Con Edison by phone at 212-460-6427 or     by 

http://tiny.cc/Pier98PermitRenewal


email at suriela@coned.com  

o Visit the repository at: www.coned.com/en/community-affairs/wastewater-
elimination-permit 

▪ Contact the project liaison to request reasonable accommodation for a disability or 
interpreter services in a language other than English, so that you can participate in the 
call and/or to request a translation of any of the event documents into a language other 
than English. 

 

 


